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Kia Ora te Whānau! 

 

Room 8 
Last week I had the pleasure of working in Room 8 on Friday afternoon.  It was great to see the children working so 
independently on their ‘passion projects’.  I was particularly impressed with all the cardboard models which were being 
constructed.  Thank you Megan for letting me borrow your class!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The pictures show Luca Thom holding his boat and Alex Hannam holding his helmet.  Well done to both of you!  
 

 
Ako  teaching and learning relationship 

14th August 2018    
 

 Dates to Remember School Roll 237 

Wednesday  15th August NZEI Industrial action – School will be closed today. 

Thursday 16th August Library Craft - Knitting 

Friday 17th August  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

 13-17th August Maths Week 

Friday 17th August Family Movie Night. Lock the date in your diary.  Purchase your tickets at the office. 

Monday 20th August Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 20th August Subway orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 21st August Library Craft – Arts and Crafts 

Wednesday 22nd August Library Craft – Jigsaw Puzzles 

 27-31 August Book Week 

Wednesday 29th August Book Week Breakfast 

Thursday 13th September Team, Group and New Entrant Photogrqphs 



Tuakana Teina Projects  
 

Last week, as part of our Kāhui Ako (Community of Learning) our senior students walked to Takapuna Grammar School to 
share their speeches with their buddies.  Each one of our senior children is paired with an older mentor (tuakana) with whom 
they share their writing on line through their google document.  The older students give our children feedback on how they can 
improve their writing. On this occasion, they were actually getting together to work on speeches.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



As well as having a tuakana to help them, some of our seniors act as tuakana to younger students at Bayswater.  They are 
trained to work with their younger buddies and take their responsibilities very seriously.   There is also time to have some fun 
together!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

NOTICE OF SCHOOL CLOSING 15
TH

 AUGUST – TOMORROW 

School will be closed on Wednesday 15th August as almost all of the teaching staff and the principal will be taking action in 
support of their negotiations with the Ministry of Education.  This means that children will need to be kept home for the day.  The 
decision to close the school has been made by the Board of Trustees and is to ensure the safety of all children.  
  

The main points of the teachers’ and principals’ claims are concerned with recruitment and retention of quality teachers and 
support for children with additional needs.   
  

We are fortunate at Bayswater School to have a settled and committed staff.  This is not the case in all schools, some of which 
have not been able to recruit suitable teachers and have had to split classes bringing numbers up to 45 children in one class.  
Even we have experienced difficulties in the recent past, covering parental leave and roll growth classes.  We currently have 
difficulty finding relievers to cover classes when teachers are sick or away on courses.   
  

Bayswater is an inclusive school and welcomes children of all achievement levels and physical abilities.  This can present 
challenges when insufficient support is available to address the needs of some of our children.  They miss out on valuable 
learning and staff are placed under additional stress.  
  

The Board of Trustees and the teachers appreciate that the day of action will inconvenience many families.  We have been 
informed by Kelly Club that they will be open during the day. 

 Bayswater School Board of Trustees 
 

 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Dylan Anderson (9), Daniel Wilson (7), Alexander Cross (6) and Indiana Fitch (8)  

all celebrating birthdays this week. 
We hope you all have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 

Waterwise Instructor Training Course – Starting Thursday 16th August 
Do you fancy spending more time at the beach and on the water this summer?  We are looking for new people to join our small, 
friendly team of volunteers teaching water safety, sailing and kayaking skills to our Year 6 kids.  

 

Waterwise sessions are on Wednesday afternoons in Terms 1 & 2.  No previous sailing or boating experience is required - the 
Instructor Training Course teaches you everything you need to know and it’s free!  

 

This year’s New Instructor Training Course starts on Thursday 16th August.  Instructor numbers are getting low (unfortunately 
children grow up and families move on to Intermediate!!) and we really need some keen people to join the team to be able to 
continue with this wonderful programme and keep our kids sailing!  If you are interested or would like more information about the 
course and what it involves, please contact me asap.  Happy Sailing! 
 

Marcella  email:  marcella.steve@gmail.com Telephone: 446 3283 or 021 420 637 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 
 

Room 1 Sam  demonstrating all the Bayswater values as a Tuakana in Room 1 - you are taking a mature approach 
in your learning!  

 Maliah  demonstrating resilience in responding to feedback to craft a well-written speech - tu meke! 
 

Room 2 Luke responding to feedback and using resources to enhance your speech. You have also taken on the 
role of a Tuakana to help others in their speech writing. Ka pai. 

 Macklin improving your speech by responding to feedback and then taking on the role of Tuakana to support 
others in theirs. Ka pai! 

 

Room 3 Eva using the modeled structure to write your speech. You have developed your ideas and used super 
sentence starters to improve your speech. Ka pai!  

 Fatai showing amazing resilience as you delivered a co-constructed class speech to the tuakana at 
Takapuna Grammar. You had an audience in excess of 100 people, yet you were confident and 
articulate. 

 

Room 4 Andach demonstrating personal excellence in writing by noticing vocabulary that he could improve in his 
writing and making  improvements that paint a clearer picture in the reader’s mind. 

 Henry being a caring class member who learns well with others, including his special friends, ensuring that 
he achieves personal excellence in his own learning as well. 

 

Room 5 Taara being a committed learner who strives for personal excellence, Ruma Rima are really going to miss 
you - he whetū koe! 

 Tamati-John demonstrating the school value of resilience by stepping up to kōrero in front of a large group - 
tūmeke! 

Room 6 Lucy consistently showing all of the Bayswater values. You are particularly a role model to others of what 
good mat manners look like.  

 Neeya being a kind, supportive and respectful member of Room 6. You demonstrate personal excellence by 
doing your best. We will miss you. 

 

Room 7 Zoe showing an increase in ball control skills over the last few sessions. 
 Julian persisting with a group task in maths and solving it using prior knowledge. 
 

Room 8 Samika  demonstrating personal excellence by producing high quality work. Your commitment to your learning 
is evident.  

 Samuel demonstrating personal excellence in writing. Your creativity and deep thinking really shines through. 
 

Room 9 Zach personal excellence.  You are being a wonderful role model in Room 9 by being ready and engaged 
in your learning. 

 Seb participating and contributing.  You are fabulous at being focused on the mat and sharing your 
wonderful ideas. 

 Nathan personal excellence in writing.  You listened to feedback, and worked hard to improve your writing. Ka 
rawe! 

 Lily showing resilience and perseverance in P.E.  Well done for working hard to master your ball skills.  
 Ruby personal excellence in all areas of your learning.  Well done for always trying your best. 
 Jayden participating and contributing. You independently completed your phonics activity. Ka pai. 

 
 

 
 
 

Welcome to new student Ivan Golyshev who joined us in Room 9 this week. 
 



For participating and contributing. You independently completed your phonics activity. Ka pai.



 Community Notices 
 
 


